
 
 

Notice of an Application 
for Planning Permit 

 

The land affected by the application is 
located at: 

1/23 Barkly Street, Portland VIC 3305 
Lot 1 SP32532 

The application is for a permit to: Three (3) lot subdivision 

The applicant for the permit is: Millar and Merrigan Pty Ltd 

The application reference number is: P24043 

You may look at the application and any 
documents that support the application at 
the office of the Responsible Authority. 
This can be done during office hours and 
is free of charge.  

Applications can be viewed online at: 
www.glenelg.vic.gov.au/planning 
  
Customer Service Centres are open   
9.00am - 5.00pm on weekdays 

Portland Customer Service Centre 
71 Cliff Street 
PORTLAND  VIC   3305 
 

Casterton Customer Service Centre 
Henty Street 
CASTERTON   VIC   3311 
 

Heywood Customer Service Centre 
Edgar Street 
HEYWOOD   VIC   3304 

Any person who may be affected by the granting of the permit may object or make other 
comments regarding the application to the responsible authority. 
 
An objection must: 
• be made to the Responsible Authority in writing. 
• include the reasons for the objections, and 
• state how the objector would be affected 
If you object, the Responsible Authority will notify you of the decision when it is issued. 
 
The Responsible Authority must make a copy of every objection available at its office for any 
person to inspect during office hours free of charge until the end of the period during which an 
application may be made for review of a decision on the application. 
 
For further information, please contact planning@glenelg.vic.gov.au or phone (03) 5522 2187. 

The Responsible Authority will not decide 
on the application before: 

26 April 2024 

 

 

 


